
 

February 2023 Daughters of the Republic of Texas 

From the President: 

February is a short but busy month for the San Jacinto 
Chapter DRT. Our Scholarship and Education committees 
are hard at work publicizing our college scholarships, 4th 
and 7th grade essays, and Outstanding Texas History 
Teacher of the Year contest. If you know any 4th or 7th 
grade students or history teachers or any high school 
seniors, please encourage them to apply. Fliers are 
attached to this newsletter with all of the pertinent    
information. Contacts are Laura Kaplan for scholarships 
and Tish Wolter for essays and Texas History Teacher 
awards. 

February 19, 2023, our CRT is taking a Field Trip to see 
the Lone Star Monument and Flag Park in Conroe. That 
day is also Texas Statehood Day. Fly your Texas flag!  
Several of our members and I will be at Glenwood    
Cemetery to lay a wreath honoring Dr. Anson Jones, the 
last president of the Republic of Texas, and his wife, 
Mary Smith Jones, the first president of the DRT! Do join 
us at 2:00 p.m. if you are able. 

We members of the SJC DRT are also planning a Field 
Trip! Our March meeting will be on March 2nd this year 
and we are traveling to the San Jacinto Monument and 
Museum on the Battlegrounds in LaPorte. We are being 
given a behind-the-scenes tour of the basement storage 
and the museum displays and artifacts. After that, we 
will enjoy lunch at the Monument Inn. See the flier 
attached to this Dispatch and send in your reservation as 
soon as possible. 

Don’t forget to fly your Texas flag on March 2nd for   
Texas’ Independence Day and March 6th, Alamo Heroes 
Day. Eron Tynes will be laying a wreath at the Alamo 
from our chapter on the 6th. 

We are also planning a Saturday Geneaology Workshop 
for March! Debra Grigsby and Trudi Becht are leading a 
family search workshop on March 11th, from 11:00 am 
to 2:00 pm. Bring a lunch and your laptop! See you soon!  

   -Beth Garrett McCarty 
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Coming Up Next Month:  March 2, 2023 Field Trip 

 

As always, our March chapter    
meeting is a field trip. This March 
2nd, we will visit the San Jacinto  
Museum at the battleground for an 
insider's look at the collection.     
Curator Cecilia Abad and Archivist 
Lisa Struthers will be our guides. 
Following our visit, we will enjoy 
lunch at the Monument Inn. 
 
Attached to this newsletter is a registration form, 
which can be printed and mailed or completed online. 
The  Harris County bus will depart from St. Luke's 
UMC at 9:00. Those who prefer to drive should meet 
at the Monument shortly before 10:00. The $10 cost 
is for the museum and lunch is to be paid individually. 
 
Please join us for this special tour. 

- Nancy Burch 

Thank you!  
 

Thank You!  
 

Thank you 
 

George and Mary Josephine 
Hamman Foundation 

for your generous gift of 
$15,000  

to be used to 
improve the lighting in our 

Assembly Room, 
the main meeting room of our 

Pioneer Memorial 
Log House. 
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Do you know a student who is in 4th or 7th grade?  
 

Our DRT Essay Contest is open to all students in Texas.  
 

Deadline to send us their essay is February 15th, 2023. 
 

Topics this year are: 
Ben Milam,Hero of  the Siege of Bexar for 4th graders 

And 
any one of the signers of the Texas Declaration of Independence 
(student’s choice of 59 signers – it could be your ancestor!) for 

7th graders.  
 

See the flyers attached to this newsletter for 
instructions and guidelines. 

 
Prizes include money!! 

 

Essay Contest Information! 

The San Jacinto Dispatch 

Page 2 February 2023 

 
Application Forms and Instructions for the 2023 Thelma Maresh Scholarships 

are now available on our website! 
 

Just go to to our website: 
 

www.sanjacintodrt.org 
 

and click on the “Teaching Texas” tab to access the instructions and form. 
 
 
 

Please note there is a FIRM deadline of March 10, 2023 
ALL components of the application must be complete and received by March 

10. 
 

If you have children or grandchildren who are seniors in high school and who 
are headed to a 4-year Texas College or University this fall, please encourage 

them to apply! 
 
 

Now accepting Thelma Maresh Scholarship Applications! 



Raffle to Raise Funds for our Pioneer Memorial Log House Restoration 

 

A beautifully designed Texas Our Texas quilt featuring all things Texas is being 

raffled this year:  1 ticket for $10, 3 tickets for $25.  This artful quilt can be used as a 

wall hanging, bed coverlet or throw! 

 

San Jacinto DRT member, Debra Grigsby, adapted the design to include the San 

Jacinto Monument, Bluebonnets, Indian Paintbrush, the Alamo, Mockingbird, 

Spindletop, boots and more!!! Debra’s craftsmanship and attention to detail AND 

quality make this a one-of-a-kind treasure. The quilt measures 52” x 64” and is   

definitely a labor of love for Texas! 

 

Proceeds of this raffle will benefit our Pioneer Memorial Log House.  Tickets will be for sale at San Jacinto Chapter 

meetings and activities, DRT State Convention in May, and DRT District Workshops this summer and fall.    The 

drawing for this quilt will be December 7, 2023 at our chapter’s Christmas Luncheon.  The Winner need not be   

present to win. 

 

For more information or to purchase tickets, contact Gwen Koch at 713/826-9061 or jkoch11949@att.net. 

New Raffle Information! 
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Our chapter greatly appreciates the generous donation from the 
George and Mary Josephine Hamman Foundation, however, we still 

need about $5,000 to fully fund the Assembly Room                           
project.  This room is dimly lit which does not provide enough light to 
read signage, or to best show off our artifacts, not to mention being 

able to read programs for meetings.   
 

Work cannot begin on this restoration/maintenance project until all 
funds are received in total. 

 
Please consider a donation - a donor form is attached to this      

newsletter - complete it and state that your gift is for the 
lighting project. 

 
San Jacinto Chapter is blessed to own the Pioneer Memorial Log 

House with help from our members, then and now. 
4th VP, Gwen Sorsby Koch 

We continue to need your support! 

mailto:jkoch11949@att.net


 Lunch and Learn About Your Genealogy 

We boast 100% approvals on all the DRT applications we submit. Many ask us questions about how we do 

it. Come and learn the how and where with this fun activity. You will also gain insight on how to continue 

your genealogy research on your family and beyond from our chapter’s volunteer genealogists. This event 

is free but donations to the chapter are always needed and welcomed.  

Where and When:    

San Jacinto Pioneer Memorial Log House/Brooks’ Cottage 

1510 Cambridge Street, Houston, Texas 77030 

Saturday, March 11, 2023 ~ 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Bring:  

Lunch for yourself and a little extra to share.  (We will provide coffee and tea). 

Your laptop Computer and Hot spot just in case we overwhelm the current Wi-Fi  

Please sign up to www.familysearch.com (it is free) before you arrive 

www.ancestry.com if you have it 

Your previously approved application if you have it 

Please RSVP to dgrig1@comcast.net so I can plan accordingly.  Hope to see you there!  

Mark your Calendar for this Fun Event 
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Ethel Jean Cathriner (pictured left) passed away on January 19, 2023 at the age of 93 and surround-

ed by her family. Jean was a life member of the San Jacinto Chapter and became a member in 1984. 

Jean graduated from Hempstead High School and attended the University of Texas where she was a 

member of Kappa Alpha Theta. Jean was a Pan Am stewardess and flew the "Rhumba 

Run"throughout Mexico, Central and South America, and Cuba. A memorial service was conducted 

at two O'clock on Saturday, January 28th at the Church of St. John the Divine. 

 

           
Long time member, Anita Walls (pictured right), passed away Jan. 29. She joined SJC in 1999 and her 
ancestor was Thomas Osborn. Services were held on  Feb. 7 at 10:00 at St. Michael the Archangel 
Catholic Church on Sage. 
Born in Bastrop. Graduating at 16, she became a switchboard operator, overhearing plenty of town 
gossip. She attended Incarnate Word College in San Antonio and later transferred to the University of 
Texas at Austin. Anita joined the management team at Joske's of Texas in San Antonio. She later 
taught school in Floresville, Bloomington, Placedo and Victoria. Later moving to Houston, she taught 
at Briargrove, Emerson, and Pilgrim elementary schools. Anita and Bob had two children, Rob and 
Kim.   

In Memoriam 

mailto:dgrig1@comcast.net


February 19: Chapter meeting at the Lone Star Monument & Historical Flag 
Park (2:00). Come learn about the flags that are associated with the Republic of   
Texas! 104 I-45 N, adjacent to the Montgomery County Library. Type “Lone Star 
Monument & Historical Flag Park, Conroe” into your GPS. Please RSVP if you plan to 
attend (tishwolter@mac.com, 713-449-8410) 
 
 
June 23-24: Children of the Republic of Texas Annual Convention  
Where: Center, TX 
Details will be shared as soon as they are available on the CRT website. Please let 
me know if you plan to attend (tishwolter@mac.com)  
 
Also, check out our CRT Newsletter attached at the end of this newsletter! 
 
Thank you!  
            - Tish Wolter 
  

CRT News! 
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Please join us Sunday, February 19th at 2:00 p.m. for Texas Statehood Day.  This Texas Honor Day 
Event will be held at the Anson Jones grave marker in Glenwood Cemetery, 2525 Washington Avenue, 
Houston, Texas 77007.  The time of the ceremony will be 2:00 p.m. and is sponsored by the Sam Hou-
ston Chapter, SRT. 
  
Dr. Anson Jones served as the last President of the Texas Republic before it became a part of the United 
States.  Dr. Jones married Mary Smith on May 17, 1840.  In 1891, Mrs. Jones was one of the founding 
members of the Daughters of the Republic of Texas and the San Jacinto Chapter.   She was elected Presi-
dent of the State DRT Association where she served for 17 years.  
  
Our chapter will be laying a wreath in honor of Dr. and Mrs. Jones and all members are invited to join us. 
  
Please click on the link for the invitation from the Sam Houston Chapter -  Anson Jones Ceremony.    The 

main entrance to Glenwood Cemetery is under construction, so you must enter through the alternate back 

entrance off of Kane Street.  

                    - from Eron Tynes 

An Invitation for Texas Statehood Day 

Now Accepting nominations for outstanding 

Fourth (4th) and/or Seventh (7th) Grade Texas History Teacher to be consid-

ered for the Annual Daughters of the Republic of Texas    Outstanding Texas 

History Teacher Contest. 

mailto:tishwolter@mac.com
mailto:tishwolter@mac.com
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.srt-samhouston.com%2F_files%2Fugd%2Fd3c3ca_fa3d35dc73054e47bdfb397f0994eebe.pdf&data=05%7C01%7C%7Ce8562069b774435ed02f08db0ab0f3f0%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C63811552733848


Donations 

Friends of the Log House and 

San Jacinto Chapter* 

June 1 – January 31, 2023 

Platinum Star 

Lisa and Grant Braly 

Carol Haddock 

Peggy Remick 

Shell Oil Company Foundation 

Carol Theilen 

Susan T. Whitfield  * 

Lone Star 

Bana Caskey*       In Honor of Lynn Forney Young 

Gwen Kunz  In Honor of Gwen Koch 

   In Honor of Debra Grigsby 

Miki Lusk Norton  

Amy Sopchak  *  In Memory of Margaret Standard 

Carol Theilen 

Luanne Zacek  *  In Memory of Lindsay Cartwright 

   In Memory of Marilyn Chapman 

   In Memory of Kae Theilen 

   In Memory of Mary Alice Ratliff 

   In Memory of Cindy Haroughty 

Gold Star 

Mary A. Baring 

Anne Brent 

Sharon Rives Cunningham 

Jane Fieldcamp  * 

Donna Haas * 

Laura Kaplan * 

Eron Brinberry Tynes * 

Sharolyn Wood *  In Memory of Ann Tanner 

   In Honor of Lisa Braly, Debra Grigsby, 

    and Gwen Kunz  

Lois Wright *   

Shining Star 

Mary Amel Baring * 

Diane Bennett *  In Memory of Sharon P. Huegele 

   In Memory of Marie Feuerbacher 

Nancy Burch  In Memory of Ann Tanner 

Laura Cox  In Memory of Betty Petty 

Bettye Davis  In Memory of Erette Red 

Thank you for your support!! 
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Shining Star (continued) 

Kenney Marie Dixon-Pickens In Memory of Emma Kessler Dixon 

Kathy Fountain 

Janie Savage Harris 

Mary Lois Farrar Johnson 

Grace  D. Kelly* 

Gaye L. Kelsey 

Anne Darby Kennett  * In Memory of Charlotte Darby 

Gwen Sorsby Koch  * 

Liz Leifeste  In Memory of Ann Tanner 

   In Memory of Marge Harris 

Angela C. Mahmarian In Honor of Gwen Kunz  

Margaret McGinty  * In Memory of Laquencis Gibbs Scott  

Mary Montgomery 

Phyllis Vaughan Moody In Memory of Dr. Joe M. Moody 

Martha “Tica” Perwien  * In Memory of Delphine Chance Berry 

Brenda Puckett  * 

Josephine W. Rodgers 

San Jacinto Descendants 

Candace Sawyer 

Diana Stachowiak  * 

Brenda Stover 

Diedre Vick  * 

Sharlet Manges Warner In Memory of Joan Fowler Manges  

Silver Star 

Sharon Adams  * 

Linda Beverlin  * 

Martha Bodine * 

Ann Brannen  * 

Angela Brohammer  * 

Bette Burkett  * 

Michelle Davis*  In Memory of Marie Feuerbacher, Austin Chapter 

Catherine Doxtater  * 

Sherrill Elizondo  * In Memory of Donna Dixon 

   In Memory of Janet Simmons 

Luisa Feagin * 

Vanessa Flores  

Martha Hirsch * 

Nancy Law 

Beverly McMahan 

Dr. Lorena Maher  In Memory of Lorena Frank 

Carole Mattingly * 

Dr. Cristo and Beth Papasakelariou 



 
A big thank you to 
our February 4, 
2023 Chapter  
Meeting Refresh-
ment Hostesses; 
Heather Hender-
son, Tish Wolter, 
and Carolyn Gilbert 
 

 
Food and tablescape 
design theme of 
Cowboy and Rodeo 

Silver Star (continued) 

Peggy Payne 

Caroline Prince * 

Patricia Randolph * 

Barbara Short * 

Heidi Slay 

Michell Williamson * 

Tish Wolter 

Claire Seibert Younkin * 

 

Texas Star 

Sharyn Baker* 

Anne Baring  * 

Nancy Barton*  In Memory of Ann Tanner 

Judi Becht* 

Sue Bell* 

Janet Bodin 

Susan Boykin* 

Laurie Carl*  In Memory of William Noble Carl Jr. 

Kathy Carpenter 

Mary Caroline Corrigan* 

Sherry Dailey*  In Memory of Helen Kelly 

Charlene Dwyer 

Joan Graham 

Jolee Haddock* 

Janie Harris* 

Kroger 

Amy Lueders 

Ashley Naumann 

Chelsea Nicholas  In Memory of Beverly Kennon 

Hugghins 

Nancy Peebles*  In Memory of Julia Aguilar 

Jennifer Pollard* 

Diane Martin Quast In Memory of Shirley Arnold Green   

Martha Rogers 

Sharon Schaeffer Jordan* 

Ronee Schneider 

Trudy Schuckers* 

Laura Smith 

Julia “Beckie” Stockstill-Cobb* 

Martha Strang* 

Charlotte Taylor* 

 

Thank you for your support (continued from prior page) 
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Other Gifts 

Jan Broadway 

Sharon Cunningham 

Shelley Gottschalk 

Imoge Hill* 

Bonnie Hutton* 

Ann Colley Johnson* In Memory of Daryl Mace Adams 

Elysee Peavy  * 

Nancy Ellen “Ellie” Wallace* 

 

In Kind Gifts 

Carla Brown 

Mary DiStefano 

Debra Grigsby 

Sharolyn Wood 

Luanne Zacek 



Information about the new Stars Community! 
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DAUGHTERS OF THE REPUBLIC OF TEXAS 
 
We are launching the Stars Community for members 18 to 45 years old. You are the women 
that generally are building your career or busy raising children or both (and, for some,  
overseeing the care of elderly parents, too). You want to be more involved, but it is just not 
feasible yet. However, you can still be involved in DRT by attending chapter and District 
meetings and volunteering for short-term jobs, whether for a one- time event or things that 
do not require you to be present. For example, you can volunteer at chapter or committee 
levels to help with events, public relations, fundraising, research, database review, sales,  
organization, etc. The DRT Convention is another avenue where you can volunteer as a teller, 
timer, Sergeant-at-Arms, etc. DRT has been working hard to include women like you by    
implementing a new contact management system to keep you more up-to-date on all the 
events we have been promoting. It also allows DRT to offer and show opportunities that will 
enhance your career résumé by giving you more experience in areas of your respective 
fields. We are slowly putting into effect more communities, including ones for chapters and 
special interests that provide a way to connect, collaborate, and communicate in a secure, 
trusted setting. That is why we set up this community just for you! As upcoming leaders and 
innovators, you are the future "Stars" of DRT! 
 
You can follow the "Stars Community" by going to the DRT website at: 
https://www.drtinfo.org and by logging in using your DRT number and password. 
 
Subscribing to a new Community: 
When new content is created, you can elect to receive those updates. You can subscribe to 
discussions, topics, wikis, blogs, and blog entries. You can opt to receive updates from an 
entire discussion or just from a single relevant topic. Subscribing means you will receive all 
comments that follow from the original post. 
 
1. In the Menu items tabs, look for Communities and click on it. 
2. Then find Community List in the menu items list and click on it. 
3. Click Show all to be shown ALL the communities (please be aware that many of these com-
munities have not been implemented yet, and you may have a different list shown than other 
members). 
4. Scroll down until you see Stars Community, and click on it. 
5. To your right, there should be a Follow Community button. Click on it to start receiving  
“Announcements" for that community. (If you have done this right, when you click on the 
Menu tab Communities, there should be another menu item called My subscriptions. If you 
click on this, it should show you all the communities you are following. This is also the area 
where you can unsubscribe from a community.  
6. Browse through the content areas (Blogs, Discussions, & Wikis) and click Subscribe fol-
lowing each content area to follow updates to the areas that interest you. The Communities 
module is new to DRT but is something our younger members have requested for many 
years. There may be some issues with members learning this process and capabilities. Please 
have patience with others and DRT Headquarters and staff regarding this enhancement. We 
will be implementing other communities as soon as we are able.  
 
So, look for announcements when those communities (including your chapter community) 
are available. If you have any problems, please send an email to Headquarters 
(headquarters@drtinfo.org) and note that you are trying to "Follow" the Stars Community, 
you will be directed to an IT Committee or Headquarters Committee member to help in this 
endeavor.  
 
Sincerely, Dusky C. Waters Custodian General 
DAUGHTERS OF THE REPUBLIC OF TEXAS P.O. Box 6290, Austin, Texas 78762-6290 512-339-1997 
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(See yearbook for details) 

2023  
 

Third Thursday Log House Workday, 9:30 a.m.         Febuary 16  

Monthly Saturday Open House, 1-3 p.m.                     February 18  

Chapter Field Trip, Celebrate TX Independence!     March 2 

Third Thursday Log House Workday, 9:30 a.m.        March 16 

 Monthly Saturday Open House, 1-3 p.m.              March 18 

Chapter Meeting Log House/Zoom, 10:00 a.m.       April 6 

San Jacinto Day Ceremony                  April 21 

No Open House                                  April 22 

Reception for Essay Contest winners and              April 30  

    Scholarship recipients, Log House, 2:00 p.m.  

DRT Annual Convention, San Antonio            May 4 – May 6 

 ~Moody Gardens, Galveston, Texas 

Chapter Meeting Log House/Zoom, 10:00 a.m.   May 11 

Third Thursday Log House Workday, 9:30 a.m.     May 18 

Monthly Saturday Open House, 1-3 p.m.             May 20 

June Luncheon, 11:30 a.m.           June 1 

CRT Annual Convention, Center, Texas                   June 23-24 

San Jacinto Chapter - 2022~2023  Calendar of Events     

February 2023 

 
 

 

Kroger Community Rewards and Randalls grocery stores have 

given Daughters of the Republic of Texas, Pioneer Memorial 

Log House new numbers. Please check with your local Kroger 

to have your Kroger Plus Card updated for our new # RF149. 

Randalls donation card number is #14197 for the Pioneer 

Memorial Log House.  You can request this number to be pro-

grammed onto your Randalls shopping card. Remem-

ber, you shop anyway, so this is a painless way for our 

chapter to receive a donation from Kroger and Randalls 

just because we shop. Every little bit helps!   

Our chapter has made contributions to three of 
our National Organizations.  We donated $25.00 
each to the DRT Library Fund (a non-circulating 
genealogical research library), the Laura Lanigan 
Texas History Fund (helps to fund the DRT Texas 
History Contests), and the CRT Scholarship Fund 
(provides scholarships to CRT members).  While 
our Chapter supports the National DRT            
Organization in many ways, these three           
donations will help us attain the Six-Star Chapter 
award this year. 
 

  - Carla Brown, Treasurer 
  - San Jacinto Chapter, DRT 

Welcome New Members! 
 

DRT San Jacinto welcomes : 
 
Member            Ancestor 
 
Heather Ford-Collins         Joseph Wilmeth 
Corina Cortina*            Mariano Cabrera 
Dirkira Cobb             David Cobb 
Penny Lusk Johnson           Pulaski Lusk 
Sarah Johnson Leavitt        Pulaski Lusk 
Gayla Nicar-Sonderreger  James Hanks 
LorAnn Garrett Newman  John Garrett 
Shana Creech           John Sutherland M.D. 
 
*Posthumous 
 
Please extend a warm welcome when 
you see them at our meeting. 

 

On January 21, 2023, Leah Jorgensen 
(daughter of member Martha Jorgen-
sen) and her spouse welcomed David 

Jorgensen into the world. Born in 
Glasgow, Scotland. He's the 10th   

generation Texan (made in Texas and 
born over a baggie of Texas soil that was 

placed under Leah’s hospital bed) and the first 
grandchild of Martha Jorgensen. 

 
Congratulations to Leah and to Grandma   

Martha! Very cool idea to have the soil so he 
can be both Scottish and Texan! 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=kroger+logo&id=06A7E8B26C35F9088AE8BC417A5D59478E2C104F&FORM=IQFRBA





















